PARLIAMENT LEGAL SERVICES

FROM: R Mathabathe: LEGAL ADVISER:

LEGAL OPINION

DATE:
24 June 2010

SUBJECT: Submission by Bathlakoane ba Manzimnyama

1. You requested our office to advise the Joint Constitutional Review Committee ("Committee") on the submissions received from members of the public on the review of specific sections of the Constitution.

2. Bathlakoane ba Manzimnyama ("Bathlakoane") made a submission in which they request the Committee to review section 25 of the Constitution providing for property rights.

3. Bathlakoane propose that section 25 of the Constitution in its current form must be repealed and replaced with a provision that will assist the Department of Rural Development and Land Reform to speed up the process of land reform in South Africa.

4. According to them it was agreed in the multi-party negotiations in 1993 that apartheid would be phased out incrementally, and the time has come for land reform.

5. Bathlakone submit that government should be given more powers to expropriate land from minorities, that the willing buyer willing seller approach is unaffordable for government.

6. Bathlakoane's submission raises policy issues and not legal issues. I am of the view therefore, that a policy decision must be taken by the Committee.

R Mathabathe Parliamentary Legal Adviser


SUBMISSION BY BATHLAKOANE BA MANZIMNYAMA

28 April 2010

Sir/Madam

PUBLIC SUBMISSIONS TO THE CONSTITUTION REVIEW COMMISSION: REVIEW OF SECTION 25 OF THE CONSTITUTION

Purpose

The purpose of this letter is to request the CRC to review section 25 of the constitution of the Republic of South Africa, 1996.

Discussion

We request that Section 25 on Property be reviewed partially or holistically - meaning that government must be given more powers to expropriate land from minorities; Multinational Corporations who unfairly benefited during Apartheid. In essence we say the government has little budget to purchase farms through the willing buyer willing seller approach. Most of the farms owned by current landowners were not purchased with market prices during Apartheid; we hear stories that in empowering the white minority the previous regimes allowed these minorities to cut out large pieces of land without any purchase prices being paid to government. These were the days of WHITE ECONOMIC EMPOWERMENT.

CODESA

It was agreed during the multiparty negotiations of 1993 that Apartheid will be eliminated in phases; now is the time to eliminate or repeal the Property Clause and replace it with a clause that will assist the Department of Land Affairs to speed up the process of land reform in South Africa.

Benefit of our Recommendation:

All this is for our National Security and Stability - the landless are tired of waiting and are becoming restless and this manifest itself in service delivery protests. Expropriation will be in the national interest to fight poverty and lessen crime.

Kindly acknowledge receipt of our letter to ensure that you have received it and you are considering our submission.

Kind Regards

John Mokoena 

